Operations Committee Minutes
November 19, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock and Karen Wagner. 
Martin County Project

Nancy Haag reported on the Martin County Summer Youth Internship Project that targeted services to youth that graduated from high school or in their first year of college. There were 13 youth that participated in internship opportunities in various locations in Martin County.
Energy Assistance Program
Nancy Haag reported that MVAC accepts and processes Energy Assistance Program applications in 8 counties in South Central and the funding is now available.    

Free Cell Phone Program
Nancy Haag reported that approximately 130 phones were distributed through the free cell phone program at the Mankato WorkForce Center last month.  Due to the congestion in the resource area and the staff involvement, it was recommended to hold the event in a different location in the future.   

Training Team

Heather Gleason requested approval from managers for the Training Team to participate in the Career Education Committee for the Greater Mankato Career Expo.  The Career Expo is an interactive career fair for approximately 1,200 high school 10th graders to explore careers.  The Training Team will be assisting with the Game Show that highlights trivia questions on demand occupations, job search techniques, post-secondary education, financial aid information, etc.   The next Training Day is scheduled for February 14th.  

Assistive Technology Training
Heather Gleason reported that DEED will be providing Assistive Technology Training for the Workforce Centers.  DEED requested a list of the assistive technology at each of the WorkForce Centers as well as a “wish list” of tools that would be helpful for customers.  Heather will be in contact with staff in the three locations.  
Year End Results
Heather Gleason requested year end data from partnering agencies for our program year report.   
Disability Employment Initiative Grant
Heather Gleason reported that Minnesota was one of seven states to receive a Disability Employment Initiative grant for $2.9 million.  South Central was one of four areas in the state selected to be an implementation site. 
Staff and DEED Changes

Karen Wagner reported that Shirley Jordison has retired.  Her last day was November 9th.   In addition, MN DEED has a new commissioner named Katie Clark.  The Deputy Commissioner position, previously held by Paul A. Moe, has not been appointed. 
Job Fair 
Karen Wagner reported that the Minnesotaworks.net Career Fair will be held on Thursday, November 29 in the metro area.   

Job Service Employer Committee (JSEC) 
Connie Hines reported that the next JSEC meeting is scheduled for December 6th on domestic violence and employer response.

Workforce Center Technology Updates
Diane Halvorson reported that all of the Resource Area computers have been replaced.  Karen Wagner reported that the Mankato Workforce Center has laptops for the conference room and WiFi for staff and customers.  Connie Hines reports that the Fairmont WorkForce Center has a Smart Board for the conference room. 
Mankato CAP

Diane Halvorson distributed an updated Cost Allocation Plan for the Mankato WorkForce Center for signatures.
Safety Plan

Diane Halvorson distributed the updated Safety Plan for managers to review.  

Dislocated Worker Projects
Diane Halvorson reported that a special grant was funded to serve employees laid off from Itron.  The layoffs at Technical Services for Electronics (TSE) have not yet occurred.  The Rapid Response Team at DEED has sent broadcast for layoffs at Kraft Foods in New Ulm and Caterpiller in Owatonna.  
MFIP Teen Parent Project

Diane Halvorson reported that the MFIP Innovations Teen Parent Project will be funded for another year.  

Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Operations Committee is scheduled for December 10 at 1:00 p.m.
